
THE: WHITE HOUSE

WASHINOTON

Jun8 4, 1991

Dear Mr. Speaker:

Laqislation is now beinq considerQd by several
committees in both the Houae and Senate that would
suC.tantially chanqe Federal policy with re.pect to
abortion. Given the importance at this iaaue, I am
writinq to make sura there is no mi.undarBtan~inq
ot my views or convictions.

I have not reached these decisions ea.ily or
liqhtly. Abortion is a ~ifticult, deeplyemotional
and very personal decision tor all Americans. It
is made even more Qit.tioult when the underlyinq
issue is whether the Government --and ultimataly
tha American taxpayer --i. asked. to pay tor
abortions and un~er what oircumatances. Since
19,Al, the Federal Government has determined tha~
taxpayer funds should be used tor abortion in only
the most narrow ot circum.tances: where the liteot the mother is endanqereQ. .

CUrrent law also prohibits contributions mad. to
international or9anizations tha~ tund coercive
abortion proqrams .The Department ot Defena.
prohibits abortion. at U.S. military facilities,
unl... the lit. of th. mother is endanq.r8d. And,
the Department ot H.al th and Human Service. has
promulqated requlation8 that prohibit t~. us. ot
Federal family planninq funds for abor~iQn related
activi~i8s.

I.believ. all these policias ehould continue. I
will veto any leqislation that weakens current law
or axistinq requlations.

Sincerely,

471-"'-
The Honora~l. Thomas S. Foley
Speaker of the

House of Representatives
Wa8hinqton, D.C. 20515


